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PURPOSE:   
The High Point Police Department has received funding through a grant from Department of Justice for the 
purchase of eight (8) in-car cameras.   
 
BACKGROUND:  
The High Point Police Department applied for funding with the Department of Justice, Office of Justice, JAG 
Program for eight (8) in -car cameras.  Funding was received and excepted by the City of High Point in September 
2016.  The High Point Police Department would now like to move forward with the purchase of the eight cameras 
and requests approval from the City Council to obtain these from WatchGuard.  The Police Department currently 
utilizes WatchGuard Vista HD in-car cameras and we have been very pleased with their performance to date.  
Furthermore, currently owned software and antenna retrieval systems for wireless downloads only support this 
product and thereby make purchasing from this company the most cost effective. 
 
The cameras, which capture both video and audio recordings, enhance officer’s safety, improves accountability, 
simplifies incident review, enhances officer training, improves community perception, strengthens police 
leadership, advances prosecution and case resolution, enhances officer performance and professionalism and in 
the worst cases can speak for an officer when the officer is incapacitated.    
 
The addition of the new in-car cameras will allow us to install the equipment on new patrol cars and help us 
continue to work towards the objective of having cameras on all first responder vehicles. Some will also be used 
to replace and update existing camera systems that have reached the end of their useful life span.   
 
These camera systems include two cameras, wireless microphones and a secure storage system that allows for 
wireless downloads of data when cars pull onto the PD parking lot. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT:  
There are no funds required for match of this grant 
 
RECOMMENDATION I ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Police Department is requesting Council approval to purchase eight (8) in-car cameras using the sole 
source bid recommendation from WatchGuard in the amount of $42,920.00 using the JAG grant funds.   
 
 
 



Kenneth J. Shultz 
Chief of Police 

 
 
 
 

 




